MINUTES OF GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL HEARING ON PROPOSAL TO SELL LAKE PROPERTY, August 23, 1995.

This Hearing was opened by President Robert Williams at 2:00 p.m. on August 23 1995.

Attending was Councilmember Janet Riggs and Ray Gibson and Clerk of the Council Jack Sprigler.

Also attending was Doug Harritt, Gary Jacobi and Gary Getrost.

Gary Jacobi addressed the Council expressing his concerns over selling the lake property. He suggested that the lake property be given to the Floyd County Parks Department for use a park for the citizens of the Greenville area. Gary apprised the Council on the history of the Greenville Park; that this Park was established by the residents of Greenville and now is part of the County system. Gary stated that of course the Council must look at it's financial condition; but he would like to see the Council transfer the lake to the Parks Department.

President Bob Williams stated the Council would take his recommendation under advisement but could not say what the Council may do.

Doug Harritt adressed the Council concerning the auction of the lake property; presenting dates for which this can be accomplished. The Council stated there are many areas that need to be covered before such auction can be held. Council tabled setting dates for an auction until surveys are correct and appraisals are made to determine value of the lake and personal property.

Council, by voice vote, 3-0 directed the Town proceed to obtain two (2) appraisals on the property.

No further business coming before the Council Ray Gibson motioned for adjournment, seconded by Robert Williams.

Robert J. Williams, President of the Council

ATTEST:

ig)er, Clerk of the Council